
NOTICE TO BIDDERS 

The Clerk of the Village of Sugar Grove, 

Ohio is accepting bids for the removal, 

collection, transportation and disposal of 

garbage and refuse from residential 

households in the Village of Sugar Grove, 

Ohio. The successful bidder shall provide 

all labor and equipment for the collection, 

transportation, and disposal of garbage, 

refuse, and yard waste and shall enter into 

a contract with the Village of Sugar 

Grove, Ohio for a period of (3) three 

years commencing on July 1, 2019.   

Each bid shall contain the full name and 

address of each person or company 

interested in the franchise, and shall be 

accompanied by a two thousand dollars 

($2,000.00) bond or certified check made 

payable to the Village of Sugar Grove, 

Ohio. A performance bond with a 

satisfactory surety company in the 

amount of five thousand dollars 

($5,000.00) is required for the faithful 

performance of the contract. 

Unsuccessful bidders shall receive a 

refund of the bond.  

The successful bidder shall provide 

written assurance of its ability to perform 

the services for which the bid award is 

made for the contract period.  

The Village of Sugar Grove, Ohio 

reserves the right to reject portions of any 

bid and to reject any or all bids.  

Bidder information is available at the 

Municipal Office, 101 Bridge Street, 

Sugar Grove, Ohio 43155 or (740) 746-

8406 or www.sugar-grove.com. Bids 

shall be submitted to the “Village of 

Sugar Grove” – clearly marked “Trash 

Bid” and will be received until 4:00 P.M. 

June 10, 2019, at which time they shall be 

opened and read.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


